
State of Florida 

DATE: February 18,2002 
TO: Blanca Bay6, Director, Division of Commission Clerk & Administrative Services 
FROM: Bob Casey, Regulatory Analyst Supervisor, Competitive Industry Practices e 
RE: Docket No. 990455-TL, Notice of Florida Keys Rate Center Consolidation 

Please file a copy of the attached notice in the above official docket file, and make arrangements to 
mail copies of the notice to all certificated active interexchange carriers. This notice concerns the 
Keys rate center consolidation which will be effective April 8,2002. Thank You. 

cc: Division of Competitive Markets and Enforcement (Bulecza-Banks, Ileri) 
Division of Commission Clerk & Administrative Services (Docket No. 990455-TL) 



State of Florida 

DATE: FEBRUARY 18,2002 
TO: 
FROM: 
RE: 

ALL CERTIFICATED ACTIVE INTEREXCHANGE CARRIERS 

NOTICE OF FLORIDA KEYS RATE CENTER CONSOLIDATION 
DIVISION OF COMPETITIVE MARKETS AND ENFORCEMENT (CA 

By Order No. PSC-00-1937-PAA-TL, issued October 20, 2000, in Docket No. 990455-TL, the 
Florida Public Service Commission (PSC) approved a numbering relief plan for the Florida Keys 
305 area code and ordered the implementation of Rate Center Consolidation. 

The Rate Center Consolidation plan calls for consolidating seven rate centers into one rate center 
in the Florida Keys calling area. The Rate Centers to be consolidated are as follows: 

Big Pine 
Islamorada 
Key Largo 
Key West 

Key Marathon 
North Key Largo 
Sugarloaf Key 

The new consolidated rate center will be called “Keys” and the Vertical & Horizontal (V&H) 
coordinates for this new rate center are V = 8644 and H = 0562. 

Telcordia will make the necessary database changes for all carriers to reflect the implementation of 
the Rate Center Consolidation in the new rate center effective April 8,2002. 

The milliwatt test number is (305) 990-9999. The test number to reach a recorded announcement 
indicating the successful termination to the new “KEYS” rate center is (305) 990-9998. 

Copies of the Carrier Notification Letter can be found on the BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc. 
website (http://www.interconnection.bellsouth.com/notificationslcarrier/carrierqdf/9 1 082823.pdf). 
If carriers have any questions, please contact Bob Casey (850) 413-6974 or Levent jleri (850) 413- 
6562 at the PSC, or Stan Greer (850) 224-5 139 at BellSouth. 

cc: Division of Competitive Markets and Enforcement (Bulecza-Banks, Ileri) 
Division of Commission Clerk & Administrative Services (Docket No. 990455-TL) 


